REFUGEE NEW ARRIVALS PROJECT REQUEST FOR USE OF 'RECEPTION' SPACE.

Just to clarify the issue re the reception space and the request from the Refugee New Arrivals Project for the consideration of the SW CMG. I'm conscious that you may need something more concrete to take to your Management Committees, so I've tried to summarise it as succinctly as poss below and pose various alternative scenarios in view of the points raised at the SWCMG meeting:

There are 2 main issues for us:
1. At the moment, if clients come in to RNAP without pre-arranged appointments, if all communal rooms are being used, we have to interview them in the office. This means that we cannot offer either confidentiality or 'quiet' for the interview - which usually takes 45mins - one hour. 
2. Now that we are up to full capacity staff (including a job share arrangement for one post which includes at least one 'overlap' day p/week) there is sometimes a lack of quieter working space for staff to do work such as financial monitoring/ report writing etc. 

The first issue is the most pressing for us as there are other solutions to the second (such as occasional working from home & negotiated use of unused PC/desk space in other offices). However, it is also the most intractable in that it is virtually impossible to predict the number of times we might be in this situation. The number of clients seen varies each week, although over the past 4 months in particular numbers have been steadily increasing. The vast majority of our clients are seen at pre-arranged interviews but we are beginning to experience an increase in clients 'dropping in' to the office (despite a decision to end our afternoon 'Drop-In' service!). Moreover, recent funding for activities aimed at people from professional backgrounds means that we are now engaging with some clients on a more on-going  basis (including setting up work shadowing placements) and early indications are that some of these people will tend to 'pop in' to the office to report on progress/concerns/inform us of any new developments in their circumstances etc.

We had always hoped to be able to rent more space at SW but this was not possible - mainly due to our vulnerable funding base (which was - quite rightly at the time! - deemed too much of a risk for EPC) and EPCs expressed desire to attract a 'more diverse' range of organisations rather than 'rent more space to fewer organisations'. 

We raised this difficulty at early SWCMG meetings. It was agreed that we could have 'priority' use of the 'reception'  space for 'drop-in' client interviews - our part of the 'bargain' was to furnish the space appropriately. Hence we agreed that we would buy a coffee table (which is now in the meeting room) and 2/3 small low chairs. It was recognised that although this was not a confidential space as such, it offered more privacy than the office or courtyard and was also a quieter environment in which we could attend to people. At this time it was not discussed what 'priority' meant in practice but no other organisations expressed interest in using the space. Hence, in answer to a direct question at yesterdays' meeting, this would mean that - in the statisically unlikely but I suppose possible - event that someone else was using the space at the same time that a client of ours arrived and all other rooms were booked, we would ask for those there to 'decant' so that we could use the space for the interview. 

In light of some of the comments raised at the last SWCMG we would like organisations to consider the various options below, all of which would involve RNAP paying some sort of financial contribution, as we now recognise that this is a 'communal space that we are all paying towards and that demand for space in the Centre has increased:

(i) that RNAP rent the space calculated on a square footage basis (in which case we would want to consider the options for a curtain to 'close off' the space, and probably house an old PC there permanently so as to help us address issue 2.)

(ii) that RNAP rent the space but that the financial cost takes into account that the space is not akin to an adequate office space 

(iii)  that RNAP comes to some financial agreement and agreement over usage with other organisations who are interested in the space, so as to accommodate the needs of those organisations but also recognise our request for 'first option' IF a client should come in (people wanting ocassional quiet working could easily 'double up', space permitting)  

If any of you need any more information, please do ask me. Apologies for the length of this email but hope that it will be easier to raise the issue with your respective committees if you all have something in writing.

Naomi Cohen 25/01/05
